

The Council City of Shreveport

September 9, 2021

Mr. Corey Moore 1545 Line Ave. Apt 409 Shreveport, LA 71101

Dear Mr. Moore

Your appeal of the disapproval of an alcoholic beverage handling employee card (ABO card) will be considered at the City Council Regular Council meeting on **Tuesday**, **September 28, 2021**, at **Government Chamber**, **Government Plaza** (505 Travis Street), Shreveport, Louisiana. At that time, the Council can either uphold or reverse the decision of the Chief of Police.

You are also advised that the temporary card you were issued when you applied for the ABO card, will be valid until the appeal is heard by the City Council.

The City Council meeting begins at 3:00 p.m. Your appeal will be heard near the end of the meeting.

Sincerely.

Danielle A. Farr Ewing

DAFE/tb

E-COPY:

Shreveport City Council Members

Substitute Chief of Police Smith

Carlos Glass-Bradley

8/23/2021

Dear Mr. Glass-Bradley,

I am writing today to state that I disagree with the Shreveport Police Department's decision on denying me an ABO Card. I am currently on probation and my probation officer was asked if I could receive an ABO, and she stated that it was ok by her and she has supplied a letter stating so which I have enclosed. I have worked hard to follow all guidelines and requirements set forth by my probation officer. I still make a great effort to support my progress and reintegration into society. I have successfully completed the Caddo Parish Veterans Treatment Court Program and continue to teach groups to the veterans within the Overton Brooks Substance Use Disorder Program at the Shreveport VA. I attend online classes for business full time and want to continue part-time work helping out at the American Legion in the veteran's lounge. I am writing to ask that you do approve my ABO card so that I can gain and maintain employment to further my personal growth. Thank you for your time.

Sincerely,

Corey Thomas Moore

RECEIVED

AUG 25 2021

SHREVEPORT CITY COUNCIL

JOHN BEL EDWARDS Governor



JAMES M. Le BLANC Secretary

State of Louisiana Department of Public Safety and Corrections Division of Probation and Parole

June 22, 2021

ABO Office Room 63 Police Building 1234 Texas Street Shreveport, LA 71101

RE: Corey Moore DOC# 749977

To Whom It May Concern:

Corey Moore was convicted in Gregg County, Texas, of Identity Theft, Illegal Carrying of a Weapon, Possession of Methamphetamines, and Simple Burglary of an Inhabited Dwelling on 10/09/2019. He was placed on 10 years community supervision. His probation was transferred to Louisiana and he has been under the supervision of the Louisiana DPSC Probation & Parole since 12/16/2019. During that time, he has successfully completed the Substance Use Disorder (SUD) Program through the VA in Shreveport. He has worked with the Compensated Work Therapy (CWT) Program at the VA. He has been successful in the Veterans Treatment Court Program. He has been a group leader and peer counselor with the Veterans Treatment Program. He has been working on his college education for social work online. Mr. Moore is a veteran of the United States Marine Corps. His concerted efforts to address his PTSD and subsequent addiction issues after his tours of duty have been consistent and longstanding. As his supervising officer, I have no opposition to him obtaining an ABO card in order to obtain and maintain employment to further his ReEntry efforts.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at 318-780-8280 or vicki.masters@la.gov

Vicki Best Masters

Probation & Parole Specialist Shreveport District Office



TELEPHONE (318) 635-8186 Office (318) 635-8187 Fax

The American Legion

Lowe-McFarlane Post No. 14

SHREVEPORT, LOUISIANA 5315 South Lakeshore Drive P.O. Box 19408 71149-9408

Agent Carlos Glass-Bradley Alcohol Beverage Control Agent

08-23-2021

Dear Mr. Glass-Bradley

I am writing today to allow that Corey Moore is employed and additionally volunteers at the American Legion Post 14 in Shreveport LA. We are aware of his past transgressions with drugs and realize that he remains on probation today. This was taken into consideration, and it has been a thought-out decision to bring Corey on board to serve alongside our veterans and our veterans PTSD program. As a part of our PTSD program, we work with many veterans on probation throughout the years as we realize that many veterans once they arrive back from The War on Terrorism, they may do things to help them in a way that although may not be legal it does help them to cope or numb memories. That is a part of the PTSD and we hope to combat this with our programs that Corey has been a part of from the beginning. He is truly amazing. We are in receipt of his ABO card, and he is working to assist us covering shifts for our veterans' lounge. I would also like to say the Corey is irreplaceable to us at the legion as he volunteers weekly to assist us in our cleanup efforts around our 101-year-old post. He is such an asset to us and if you have any questions regarding his employ or volunteerism at Post 14, please feel free to contact me at 318-635-8186 or you may email me at alegionpost14@yahoo.com.

Sincerely,

Amy Neathery Operations Manager American Legion Post 14